MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON MONDAY 19TH JANUARY 2004 AT 8.00 P.M.


PRESENT: Len Green, Richard Smith, Margaret Wood, Barbara Nicolaou, Beryl James, Flora Bryant (Sec), Fr. Miller (Chair)

1. Prayers: The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.
2. Apologies for Absence: Angela Robinson, Velda Hagen-Brown, Sheila Ball, Denise Amalemba, Valerie McKenzie, Thelma Bramble, Jone Forrester, Beverly Wauchope.
Minutes of the last meeting: There were two amendments to minutes of last 
meeting 1): Item 6 - Edmonton Area Clergy Conference. It clarified that conference is non- residential conference, spread across Episcopal Area. 2) Item 8 - The Kemble Hall – After School Club would pay full hourly rate of £20 per hour. 
Amended minutes of PCC held on Monday 19th January 2004 were agreed and signed as correct record.
4. Matters Arising from the minutes: 
Vicarage Decorations: Fr. Miller reported that decoration to vicarage drawing room has been completed.
The Mission Hall
Fr. Miller gave update on situation with regard to the Mission Hall. It was proposed that Biscoes be instructed to commence hard time negotiating with PRA (tenant) i.e. that PRA pays rent and undertake upkeep of building as per lease agreement. Fr. Miller added that as a fall back position Biscoes will also be looking at other likely tenants in the event of the PRA’s refusal, although it was recognised that the building would need to have work carried out beforehand. It was pointed out that PRA only use half of the building and that the building, as it currently stands, would fail health and safety inspection. Not collecting a market rent for the property means we would be breaking Charities Act. 
Fr. Miller added that feasibility study needed to be carried out on the Mission Hall; which he is happy to commission.
It was noted that issue of the PRA and the Mission Hall which relates to day to day maintenance and upward middle rent review has gone around in full cycle. Therefore the following Resolution was passed by the PCC.
The PCC once again supports the PRA in its work with the Mentally Ill, which compliments the work that we do with the Kemble Club.
The PCC does not wish to see anything take place which is not in the best interests of the Mentally Ill.
The PCC resolves to take whatever steps are necessary, to obtain from the PRA, fulfilment of the terms of their current lease, believing that failure to do so will harm the PRA’s clients because the Mission Hall must be properly maintained if the unit there is to remain open.
The PCC instructs Biscoes, Craig Hall to achieve a rent for the Mission Hall which will fulfil the PCC’s obligations under the Charities Act.
The PCC authorised Biscoes, Craig Hall to terminate the PRA lease and to find another tenant for the Mission Hall if the PRA cannot or will not properly maintain the building and pay a fair rent.


Annual Parochial Church Meeting 2004
It was proposed and agreed that the APCM will take place on Sunday 18th April 2004 immediately after 10.00 Parish Mass. Format will be as in previous year - Fr. Miller would give report as part of his sermon..
Year of Mission 2004
Parish Visitation
Fr. Miller explained that over a period of time he would be visiting every street in Parish in order to get true figure of total number of front doors. Fr. Miller added that he would also be visiting parishoners and people in Parish who have not maintained contact.. It was agreed that Fr. Miller would compile draft incorporating upgraded version of previous leaflet – Fr. Miller asked for suggestions. It was agreed that leaflet be A4 folded in three and that 4,000 leaflets be printed. To be completed by March 2004. -estimated cost is between £300 to £500. Mailing incorporating leaflet and information pack to be sent to everyone on mailing list.

Ferry Lane Mission:
Fr. Miller reported that he is due to meet with Fr. Bumni Faghemi, Holy Trinity regarding Ferry Lane Mission. Date proposed for event: Saturday 5th June 2004, 10.00 - 4.00 i.e. end of half term week. Fr. Miller added that Fr. Bumni will book Ferry Lane Primary School, which is a public hall. Fr. Miller and Fr. Bumni will jointly run day of activities as well as workshops. Leaflets publicising both churches involvement will be printed and delivered to Ferry Lane Estate, which consists of around 500 homes It is anticipated that leaflet drop will take place on Saturday 22nd May. It was pointed out that: 1) support would be required from people on the ground on day of event and 2) Financial - would involve cost for printing, speakers,
and hiring of hall. It was acknowledged that Holy Trinity and St. Mary’s working together on joint mission is both good for the gospel and as way of encouraging the congregation. It was felt that if the Ferry Lane Mission is successful, then another joint mission involving Scales Road would be organised.
It was pointed out that St. Marys could fund event either from church collection or by PCC. It was proposed and agreed that St. Mary budget for Ferry Lane Mission be set at £250 and that Fr. Bumni, Holy Trinity match that.. 
PCC agreed to £250 funding for joint Ferry Lane Mission.
Mothering Sunday:
Fr. Miller to arranged date for meeting with men in order to get ideas for planning event.. 
Soul Survivor:
Fr. Miller reported that St. Mary’s had originally registered an interest, but information received had indicated that this would involved cleaning wasteland in community. It was felt at this stage that St. Marys could not use effectively. Fr. Miller welcome any ideas on this.
Services in the Parish Church
Mass on Mondays
Fr. Miller explained that it was proposed that Book of Common Prayer is used on Mondays and Mass held in High Alter.Although Fr. Miller has ultimate decision, he wished to consult with PCC. It was noted that PCC have no objection to this. Fr. Miller would advertise Prayer Book Mass on Mondays. 



Organist:
Fr. Miller announced that Dick, Organist had resigned; that prior to receiving resignation letter, his appointment was in process of being ratified. Reason given by Dick for resignation was “not as musically rich”. Fr. Miller pointed out that Dick’s resignation had been accepted which comes to an end at the end of February 2004. Fr. Miller explained that he had contacted Jonathan and Tom, Organists, who have both played at St. Mary’s and pending ratification, St.Mary’s will have organist for the next 12-18 months.
The Kemble Hall:
Financial Report:
Fr. Miller reported that in the months of September, October November and December total income for quarter was £6310.00. Payment involved for both opening and closing Hall. So far, outgoings included payment for bins and cleaning. Utility bills not yet received and therefore not paid. An account has been set up with British Gas for this. 
Fr. Miller added that outgoings to date totalled £900 and profits £5420. It was reported that £10,000 was set aside for Parish Administrator post which had not been used, therefore £10,000 would need to go into Parish Account. We may have some further costs to pay the contractors.
Sagging Progress:
Fr.Miller reported that builders visited last week . Some electrical work was sorted out and towards end of week people returning to do floor. Bob Wilson to compile list of problems and things which are unsatisfactory and get back to Builders. Fr. Miller said he had written to another builder which could be used if necessary. In the meantime locks have yet to be sorted, there are holes in the floor and there are problems with drainage.
Crockery and Cutlery:
Fr. Miller reported that it has been estimated that to equip hall with 150 crockery to include: side plates, dinner plates forks, spoon, knife would cost in the region of £300. Fr. Miller added that pennybox had been cleared and amount achieved would cover 1/6 of cost of crockery, which would be plain white. To be hired with premises if required. PCC agreed to purchase crockery and cutlery for hall costing in region of £300.
10. Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence: None.

Parish Administrator: Fr. Miller reported that a Parish Administrator has not yet been appointed – Fr. Miller getting on with role for the time being.
The Meeting of the PCC ended with closing Prayers.
DATE OF THE NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, WEDNESDAY, 18TH FEBRUARY, 2004 AT 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE.

